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2024 NPCA Executive Board meeting minutes 

Meetings occurred December 18th 2023 and February 1st 2024 

Discussion: On December 18th 2023 and February 1st 2024 meetings were held Via Zoom. 

The meetings were to discuss the Instructor and Trainer positions. Continued discussion was 

had about possible future changes to the requirements to the recognized Trainer position. For 

those board members unable to attend the meetings email responses were gathered. It was 

decided that any potential changes would be discussed at the national conference in August 

2024. 

 

December 18th the Board voted to approve the following applicants for the position of 

instructor: 

Andrew Carlsson 

Tony Sanborn 

Pat Clinton 

 

During the February 1st meeting the board accepted the resignation of William Gifford from the 

Southeast Regional Director. 

The Board voted to approve the following applicants for the position of Trainer: 

Andrew Carlsson 

Tony Sanborn 

Pat Clinton 

On February 8th 2024 Linda Morgan from the Jacksonville Sheriff’s Office was voted to replace 

William Gifford as the Southeast Director. 

 

        Jeff Rumsley 

        NPCA Secretary 

        Tucson Police Department 


